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MINUTES 
Burk’s Falls & District Historical Society 

Fell Homes, Burk’s Falls 
Monday, February 18, 2019 

 
Members Present:   Diane Brandt – President 
  Jarv Osborne – Treasurer 
  Charlene Watt - Secretary 
  Lorne Main 
  Lisa Morrison 

 Delynne Patterson 
 Judy Ransome 
   

 The Members present constituted a quorum. 
 
Call to Order: 
The meeting was called to order at 6:56 p.m. 
Diane Brandt in the Chair.  
 
Welcome: 
Diane welcomed Members.  Diane welcomed our new Ryerson Municipal Representative, 
Delynne Patterson. 
 
Regrets from Nieves Guijarro, Betty Caldwell and Bruce Campbell. 
 
Delegation:   
None 
 
Approval & Amendments of the Minutes of the Last Meeting:   
Acceptance and adoption of the January 21, 2019 Meeting Minutes as circulated:  Moved 
by Lisa Morrison, Seconded by Judy Ransome.  Carried 
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Treasurer’s Report:   
Treasurer’s / Financial Report presented by Jarv Osborne.  Main bank account balance 
was $8,826.98 on December 31, 2018. The January bank statement has not been 
received to date.  Jarv indicated that the only expected expense in January was Net 
Spectrum in the amount of $56.44.  January’s bank balance is expected to be $8,770.54.  
Expenses are to be submitted by Diane Brandt for February purchases. Motion to 
accept the Treasurer’s Report and pay the monthly invoices:  Moved by Delynne 
Patterson, Seconded by Lorne Main.  Carried 
 
Committee Reports:   
Membership Committee:  Lorne Main reported 18 paid Memberships for 2018. For 2019, 
we have five paid regular memberships and one honourary membership for Brad Crozier. 
A written report is attached from Lorne. 
 
General Business: 

 
1. Correspondence:  A second inquiry was received on the jail/courthouse building 

in the Village of Burk’s Falls.  Diane Brandt has responded to the new property 
owner with the history on the building.  The date the building was built is 
supposed to be posted on the house, Diane will investigate. 
  

2. Heritage Day Report:  Charlene Watt provided Members with a written report on 
the progress of the Heritage Day planning.  Members were advised that the 
theme of the event will be “Survival Day” and promote emergency 
preparedness.  The report is attached . 

 
3. Port-A-Pottie:  Charlene Watt confirmed that the Township of Armour will pay for 

the rental of a wheelchair accessible port-a-pottie at the Watt Farm House in the 
Township of Armour’s summer park program.  The unit will be in place from 
June 1 until September 2. 

 
New Business: 
 
25th Anniversary of the Historical Society: Diane Brandt informed Members that Brad 
Crozier will be updating our logo for 2019 only to include the 25th Anniversary year.  
Charlene Watt presented ideas to Members but indicated that we should have Betty 
Caldwell and Lorne Main’s primary input into the celebration as they are the founding 
members.  Suggestions included a community picnic, a social tea and to support a movie 
night at the Village of Burk’s Falls Theatre.  A time capsule was also suggested for 
Heritage Day.  Diane Brandt will obtain quotes for souvenir coffee mugs to honour the 
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anniversary year.  Lorne Main will advise Members at the next meeting when the first 
meeting date was for the Historical Society in order for us to acknowledge the actual 
anniversary date. 
 
Quotes for Wheelchair Ramp at the Farm House:  Diane Brandt presented to Members a 
quote from Klink Enterprises to install a wheelchair accessible ramp and platform with a 
42” entrance door in the amount of $5,400 plus taxes. Five contractors were approached 
to provide a quote by Diane Brandt with assistance from the Township of Armour’s Chief 
Building Official, Paul Schaefer.  Four contractors declined.  Members questioned the 
quote as it omitted the railing on the deck requirement.  Diane Brandt informed Members 
that Northland Power provided the Township of Armour $15,000 as a condition of the 
property purchase and to be provided specifically for building repairs.  The line item for 
the 2019 Historical Society’s budget for the Township of Armour is detailed as $20,000 
which breaks down to $15,000 for repairs specific to the Watt Farm House and $5,000 for 
summer staffing.  Motion to accept the quote from Klink Enterprises to install a 
Wheelchair Accessible Ramp, Platform and Entrance Door as amended by 
Historical Society Members to include “installment of railing on the deck” and 
pending clarification from Klink Enterprises in the amount of $5,400 plus HST.  
Moved by Lisa Morrison, Seconded by Lorne Main.  Carried 
 
Laptop:  Diane Brandt presented two written quotes for a new laptop as requested by 
Members at the January 2019 meeting.  Near North Business Machines quoted $1,268 + 
HST and MuniSoft quoted $1,405 with a reduced HST rate as the laptop will be billed to 
the Township of Armour.  The MuniSoft laptop hardware and software support and annual 
antivirus protection will be covered by the Township of Armour with no cost to the 
Historical Society.  Motion to accept the laptop quote from MuniSoft on behalf of the 
Township of Armour in the amount of $1,405 plus applicable taxes.  Moved by Lisa 
Morrison, Seconded by Lorne Main.  Carried 
 
Other Business:  
Delynne Patterson submitted to Diane Brandt documentation as received from the Roma 
Conference relating to Historical Societies in Ontario.  There was interest in the Ontario 
Museum Association’s rural support documentation. 
 
Diane Brandt updated Members on the mailbag that is to be framed at the Framing Place 
and Gallery in Huntsville.  Diane is awaiting Betty’s Caldwell’s suggested wording on the 
plaque to describe the artifact and to acknowledge the mailbag as being used by the 
Armour Steamship. 
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Diane Brandt advised Members that auditors are needed for the review of the fiscal year 
end’s financial statement.  The auditing must be completed before March 18, 2019.  
Diane will reach out to Betty Caldwell. 

  
Adjournment:   
The next meeting will be Monday, March 18, 2019 and will be the Annual General 
Meeting with the election of officers at the Fell Homes at 7:00 p.m.  There being no further 
business, Jarv Osborne moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:11 p.m. 

   
 
 
             
Recorded by     Approved by 
Charlene Watt, Secretary   Diane Brandt - President  
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